Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, Hoyland Medical Practice

Wednesday 9th March 2016 at 2pm

Present:

Jackie Carr

Practice Manager
John Gessler

Chair
Lynne Craven

Patient Representative
Albert Paget

Patient Representative

Frank Skorrow

Patient Representative
Sylvia Soar

Patient Representative

Brian Hyde

Patient Representative

Apologies: 

Wendy Shorthose

Peter Rochford

Irene Mack

Jane Macaulay
Welcome 

JG welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Patient Reference Group.  
Minutes

The group discussed the minutes of the meeting 10th February 2015. 

· In the previous meeting the question was raised as to whether PRGs could raise funds. John reported that he had looked into the matter and found that despite the webpage on Barnsley CCG website
 there was no issue with the PRG raising funds. 

· Jackie reported that development of patient access to notes was still ongoing and due to go live at the end of March. Jackie also reported that the new website was still being developed.
· Members of the group reported that patients making appointments were being offered a print out of their appointment details on a sticky label. Jackie confirmed that a new label printer had been purchased for the receptionists’ desk.

· Following on from the presentation of Dawn Grayton from BMBC, as no one had showed any interest in forming a subcommittee to apply for the Ward Alliance Fund the group decided that the subject would be left for another time.
· The group agreed to continue to encourage people to use NHS Patient Choices
 website to give feedback on the Health Centre.

The minutes were then accepted.

Person Centred Care
Lynne Craven then made a presentation about Person Centred Care. She is collecting video recordings of patients’ experiences and opinions. People have the opportunity to give their feedback on the question “How can public services change to help you?” Anyone who wants to volunteer to have their opinions recorded should contact Lynne.
Carers and Support Needed
The group next discussed Carers and the support available to them. The group asked Jackie if GPs were aware if someone was a carer. Jackie replied that patients can be coded as carers on their notes.
The group wondered if there should be a Carers Awareness Pack which should be given to carers with information about what support was available to them. It could include details about Carers Allowance, what to do if they became ill, what support is available from Social Services, respite care, telecare etc. 
The group next considered the barriers to people applying for help; it included people’s pride, fear of interference and the stigma of the name ‘Social Services’. As this was such a large subject the group agreed to collect all the information they had or were aware of and bring it to the next meeting where the group would consider how to raise peoples’ awareness of it.
CQC Visit

Jackie informed the group that the practice had had a visit from the CQC and had been rated as good.

Frequency of Meetings

The question of how often the group should meet was then discussed. The group considered changing the frequency from monthly to every 6 weeks to bi-monthly. The group agreed to extend the gap to 6-7 weeks initially and then consider again at the next meeting.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 27th April 2016 at 2pm.
John thanked everybody for coming and closed the meeting. 
� � HYPERLINK "http://www.barnsleyccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/the-role-of-patient-reference-groups.htm" �http://www.barnsleyccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/the-role-of-patient-reference-groups.htm� 


� � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk/Services/gp/Overview/DefaultView.aspx?id=44906" �http://www.nhs.uk/Services/gp/Overview/DefaultView.aspx?id=44906� 
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